JOSH GREEN, M.D. GOVERNOR STATE OF HAWAII Ke Kia 'āina o ka Moku 'āina 'o

SYLVIA J. LUKE LT. GOVERNOR STATE OF HAWAII Ka Hope Kia'āina o ka Moku'āina 'o Hawai'i



IKAIKA ANDERSON CHAIRMAN DESIGNATE, HHC Ka Luna Hoʻokele

KATIE L. DUCATT
DEPUTY DESIGNATE TO THE
CHAIRMAN
Ka Hope Luna Ho'okele

STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF HAWAIIAN HOME LANDS

Ka 'Oihana 'Āina Ho'opulapula Hawai'i
P. O. BOX 1879
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96805

February 14, 2023

DHHL Reference: PO-23-029

SHPD LOG NO: 2022PR01550

sent electronically to: dlnr.intake.shpd@hawaii.gov

State Historic Preservation Division Attn: Register Program 601 Kamokila Boulevard Kapolei, Hawaii 96707

Aloha:

Subject: 3052 Hibiscus Drive/Pennybacker Wallace Residence; Honolulu, HI 96815

TMK: 1-3-1-003-006

The Department of Hawaiian Home Lands acknowledges receiving the request for comments on the above-cited project. After reviewing the materials submitted, due to its lack of proximity to Hawaiian Home Lands, we do not anticipate any impacts to our lands or beneficiaries from the project. However, DHHL recommends consultation with Hawaiian Homestead community associations located within the moku of Honolulu and with other (N)native Hawaiian organizations, to better assess potential impacts to cultural and natural resources, and other rights of Native Hawaiians. A list of DHHL homestead associations can be found at https://dhhl.hawaii.gov/homestead-associations/

Mahalo for the opportunity to provide comments. If you have any questions, please call the Planning Office, at (808) 620-9480 or contact via email at dhhl.planning@hawaii.gov.

Aloha,

Andrew H. Choy

Planning Program Manager